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West Basin Municipal Water District
17140 S. Avalon Blvd. Suite 210. Carson, CA 90746-1296
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July 24, 2007
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SWRCB EXECUTIVE

Ms. Tam M. Doduc, Chair & Members
State Water Resources Control Board
1001 I Street
Sacramento, CA 95814
Attention: Ms. Song Her, Clerk to the Board
Via U. S. and Electronic Mail
com mentlette rs@waterboards.ca.gov

Dear Ms. Doduc

Subject: Comment Letter -California Ocean Plan Amendment

The West Basin Municipal Water District (West Basin) is pleased to provide comments on the
proposed amendments to the California Ocean Plan (COP). Staff from West Basin participated
in the Scoping Workshop held in San Francisco on June 26, 2007, and appreciated the efforts
of your staff as well as those of Member Spivy-Weber to engage in a dialogue on this important
topic. The comments presented herein address four of the issues included in the June 2007
Scoping Document. West Basin also has provided comments on one additional issue which is of
high priority, and should be considered as part of this amendment process.

West Basin is a public agency that purchases imported water from the Metropolitan Water
District of Southern California and wholesales the water to cities and water companies in
southwest Los Angeles County. West Basin currently serves a population of more than
900,000. An integral part of this water supply program is the use of recycled water, which
reduces the region's dependence on imported water and the impact of drought or other water
shortages. West Basin currently supplies over 20 million gallons per day (mgd) of recycled
water for landscape irrigation, salt water barrier injection, and industrial applications with plans
to produce and use over 100 mgd. The cornerstone of the recycling program is the West Basin
Water Recycling Facility that produces five qualities of "designer" or custom-made recycled
water for various municipal, commercial and industrial applications. Part of the treatment
process for the plant is reverse osmosis, and the brine waste generated (currently 1.8 mgd) is
discharged through the City of Los Angeles Hyperion Ocean Outfall. This brine discharge is
regulated via a dedicated National Pollutant Discharge Elimination (NPDES) Permit issued to
West Basin.

Another important water supply element for the region is ocean-water desalination. West Basin
currently operate a $1.5 million desalination research pilot project with future plans to build a
demonstration-scale desalination plant to address concerns of regulators and other
stakeholders by evaluating environmental effects and water quality. West Basin is also actively
involved with the Southern California Salinity Coalition that is addressing the needs of its
members to remove salt from water supplies and manage and preserve water resources.




















